
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of DIGS Meeting, Tuesday 19th March 2019 at
Dorset Wildlife Trust, Brooklands Farm, Forston


	Present: Pete Bath, Andy Bradley, Jeremy Cranmer, Richard Hallett, Alan Holiday, Kelvin Huff, Charles Jackson, Geoff Pettifer, David Price, Paul Ramsden, Rhiannon Rogers, Geoff Rowland, Pat and Roger Snelgrove.

	1.
	Apologies for absence: Jo Thomas, Ian Hacker, Ruth and Martin Warden.

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting (29.1.19) and matters arising:
The minutes were accepted as a true record.
Matters arising:
The brush-cutter has been serviced.

	3.
	Financial update: Rhiannon reported that our balances are healthy. Nationwide account balance is ££3358.08 and the Lloyds account balance is £559.32. 

	4. 
	Recent happenings: 
a) The JCT field trip to Redcliff and Sutton Poyntz on 30th January led by Sam Scriven was well-attended. The Sutton Poyntz section was interesting. Alan and Kelvin are planning a new DGAG field trip for September in the Sutton Poyntz/Coombe Valley area.
b) The DGAG Kimmeridge Fieldtrip on 9th February had gone well although we had a long wait for a falling tide owing to strong onshore winds. The 2nd quarry above the village was investigated but there seemed to be little of geological interest and the site was strewn with rubbish.
c) Alan attended the Geo-conservation UK meeting at Keele University on 13th February as he is now on the National Committee. Despite parking problems (!) it was interesting to find out how the umbrella group for RIGS operates.
d) The DGAG Geology lectures on 13th February & 13th March were very successful with well over 40 attending on each occasion. The lectures will continue until April 2020. Well done Jeremy!
e) Alan gave a talk to the Weymouth Probus Group on Coastal Management on 20th February. Ken Sawyer has offered DIGS/DGAG his photographic archive, which will be a great addition to our web-based resources.
f) Alan reported on a meeting of the Dorset LNP Annual Forum at Poole on 27th February. The plan is to focus on a draft 25 Year Environment Plan for Dorset highlighting how Dorset will support the delivery the Government’s 25 Year Environment Plan published in January 2018.
g) At the Curry Fund meeting on 1st March Alan reported there had been many applications and reminded members they can apply for financial support with geological projects such as books, websites and events.
h) Alan reported that the LSBU visit between 4th-7th March had gone well despite poor weather conditions at times and very large groups. The students seem to be on a spectrum ranging from the disinterested to the fully-engaged. It was ever thus!
i) The Fleet Study Group met on 14th March to review the last decade with a series of talks which had an Ecology, as opposed to Geology focus. There are still no plans to improve access to the northern part of the Fleet.


	5.
	Geological Logging of DIGS sites. 
Richard noted that documentation on our LGS is patchy. Some sites have detailed descriptions while others have just a written note. He suggested that we should aim for stratigraphic logs and detailed lithology for each site. Geoff P. pointed out that that it would be good if we had large-scale geological maps for each site, followed by stratigraphic sections. It was felt that the next step is to identify a few sites to start with, such as the Rodwell Cutting or Rockpit Farm and that there needs to be an audit of what we have so far. Rhiannon and Alan agreed to look at the site records produced whilst Jo Thomas was Secretary and then suggest a limited number of sites. Jeremy pointed out there is a tie-in between any such initiative and the OUGS Graphic Logging field-trip in August.

	6.
	Sites and conservation:
a) Rodwell Cutting 15th and 25th February. These were two successful sessions although Geoff P. has had to erect a temporary sign to replace the original one, which has disappeared. The Clavellata Bed has been identified (rather thin here) and the petrifying spring is also of interest. Geoff P. suggested a session on pond and ditch clearing was needed, followed by further work in the Autumn.
b)  Kingsbarrow Conservation 21st February. A successful session saw further clearance of the stromatolitic burrs and some work was also carried out in the north-east corner. 
c) Update on Crookhill Brick Pit. No further progress in obtaining permissions has been made and we are now into the breeding season for the Great Crested Newt. Work is now deferred until the Autumn when some sapling clearance and the exposure of a clean section is planned.
d) Update on Todber. Alan has had no response from Bartlett Construction regarding any plans to develop this site and it remains locked up. Pete Bath advised that it would do no harm to fully inform Robbie Bartlett again in writing of our existing arrangements and ask if there’s any prospect of our continued access, short or long term.
e) Update on Wanderwell. Roger has been completing his winter programme of clearing ground ivy on the western slope and near the entrance. A fallen tree has been removed and Roger has also made good some damage inflicted by bikers. An unstable tree near the entrance needs removing and Dorset Countryside have been contacted to deal with it. From the latter, (DC) Roger has still had no response. Roger’s Spring programme, including an extension of the steps, will commence from April and he will suggest some possible dates to Alan.
f) Bookham Farm. Jeremy reported some rockfalls and a further rockfall hazard which needs addressing.
g) Programme for the next two months. Further work at Poxwell on the lime kiln will have to be deferred for the time being as the access is extremely muddy. At Portesham some work is needed around the log and the stile near the limekiln. This will happen on Wednesday 17th April at 10.30. A session at Kingsbarrow (north-east corner) is planned for Thursday May 16th at 10.30. Red Lane: Alan will check the site and report back. Hardown Hill The bats have now moved to a side adit so the chert-bearing main adit should be accessible. There is also a chance to visit a Saxon/Viking burial site. Please e-mail Pat Snelgrove if you wish to attend, likely date W/C 3rd. June. Maximum of 6 people. (p.snelgrove@yahoo.co.uk). Rodwell Cutting: Monday 29th April, 10.30. (see 6a)


	7. 
	Future Events:
a) DGAG field-trip to Purbeck 23rd March, 10.30 at Landers Quarry Langton Matravers. 
b) Geology Lecture 10th April, Dr Malcolm Butler, “The deep structure below the Dorset Region” , 7 p.m. at County Hall.
c) DGAG field-trip to Ringstead Thursday 18th April.
d) Litter Free Coast litter-pick 27-28th April. Please let Alan know if you are interested and to arrange car-sharing.
e) DGAG Field trip to S. Wales 3rd-6th May. A few places are available. Contact Kelvin to book a place.
f) Geo-week 4th -12th May. Possible linked activities with Somerset on the de la Beche site at Vallis Vale on Thursday 9th May.
g) Lyme Regis Fossil Festival 4th-5th May. Volunteers are needed to provide DIGS/DGAG representation.
h) Jurassic Coast Trust Walks. Please see their website.


	8.
	Advertising leaflet for DIGS. Amendments suggested by Geoff Townson and Kelvin were noted. The plan is to duplicate them (100) when the DGAG Summer Newsletter has its print run.


	9.
	Any other business: 
a) Geoff P. drew member’s attention to the new ENV2 category (Sites of Geological Interest) in the Local Plan Consultation for West Dorset and Weymouth and Portland. Hopefully this may result in better safeguarding for LGS. It also covers sites of geomorphological interest.
b) A planning application to extend quarrying at Swanworth and Acton has been made and Alan has responded positively to this.
c) Geoff R. reported that the Somerset RIGS group are trying to recruit undergraduate students to help them carry out their survey of Somerset LGS.
d) Geoff R. reported that the South Dorset Ridgeway project has now ended. However, some funding may be available in the future for the Dorset AONB.

Meeting closed 8.50 p.m. 

	
	        Date of next meeting: Tuesday 21st May at 7.00 p.m.


 

